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 January 9, 2020 

TO: RAILS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

FROM: JIM KREGOR 

SUBJECT: AMENDED BUDGET REQUEST 

In October, RAILS was notified by the Illinois Department of Human Services (IDHS) that it would receive 
an award of $750,000 for the 2020 Census Grant Program.  RAILS will act as a Regional Intermediary and 
will work with a number of sub-recipients, primarily libraries. 

We have recently developed a budget for this activity, which the IDHS has approved, and are requesting 
for approval a board resolution to amend our FY2020 budget to include this grant.  Attached is a proposed 
letter to Greg McCormick, Director of the Illinois State Library, which details the proposed changes to the 
budget. 

Upon the incorporation of this Census Grant to our budget, we will include in our monthly financial report 
a statement of revenues and expenditures, which will report actual versus budget expenditures, of the 
program’s activities.  

We are requesting your approval of the proposed amendment, the request of which will then be sent to 
the Illinois State Library. 
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January 9, 2020 

 

Greg McCormick, Director 
Illinois State Library 
300 South Second Street 
Springfield, IL 62701-1796 
 
RE: FY2020 Amended Budget 
 
On behalf of the Reaching Across Illinois Library System (RAILS), I am pleased to enclose for your 
consideration a proposed amendment to the FY2020 Budget. RAILS’ board will be considering this 
request at its January 17, 2020 meeting. 
 
As you know, in September 2019, RAILS responded to an Illinois Department of Human Services, Illinois 
Census Office Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for the 2020 Census Grant Program. In October, we 
received notice that we would receive an award of $750,000 and the IDHS requested that we adjust our 
budget submission to this amount.  In mid-December, IDHS approved our budget.   
 
The proposed revision to RAILS’ operating budget is to add the details of the census grant budget into 
our Special Revenue Funds budget.  The General Funds’ expenditure budget is reduced by the indirect 
costs of $61,905 that are included in the census grant and which are transferred from the General Fund 
to the Grant Program Budget contained within the Special Revenue Funds.  
 
It was not possible to include this program in the FY2020 original budget since all activities related to it 
occurred well after the submission, and subsequent approval, of the budget.  We would like to add this 
program to our budget so we can routinely track throughout the remainder of the fiscal year the actual 
versus budget results. 
 
The census grant terminates on June 30, 2020 and will not have any effect on FY2021. 
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The census program budget by major category is as follows: 

 

Personnel     $64,000 
Fringe Benefits         9,749 
Travel          1,500 
Supplies       48,669 
Contractual Services                                            539,550 
Consultant      14,625 
Miscellaneous Costs (Video Advertising)   10,002 
 
Subtotal – Direct Costs                688,095  
Indirect Costs     61,905 
 
Total                $750,000 
 
We have attached the amended FY2020 budget Sheet.  Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have 
questions or require further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jim Kregor 
Director of Finance and Human Resources 
Reaching Across Illinois Library System 
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